Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION
State Board of Education
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on June 03, 2019, the Department of Education, received a petition for variance from subsection 6A-2.0040(7), F.A.C., Sanitation Standards in K-12 Private Schools. The petition, dated May 29, 2019, requests a variance permitting the school to provide drinking water for students in a format other than the slant jet type drinking fountains prescribed by rule. The petitioner is Lighthouse on the Rock, located in Key Largo, Florida.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Department of Education’s Office of the Clerk: Chris Emerson, Agency Clerk, Department of Education, 325 West Gaines St., Tallahassee, FL 32399, or via email at christian.emerson@fldoe.org. Public comments concerning this petition for a variance can be made at https://web02.fldoe.org/rules. The Department will accept comments concerning the petition for 14 days from the date of publication of this notice. To be considered, comments must be received on or before 5:00 p.m. on June 25, 2019.
